Girdwood Land Use Committee

Regular Meeting on October 10, 2016
 Minutes
Agenda Item LUC 1610-01: 
Call to order 7:04PM
Agenda Approved for  October 10, 2016 Meeting



DP/LL
September 12, 2016 Minutes Approved 




LL/DL
September 19, 2016 LUC/GBOS Quarterly Meeting Minutes Approved
LL/DP
LUC Officer reports:
Announcements:

MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting is scheduled for MON October 24 at 4PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
Chugach Electric has scheduled a power outage for WED October 12 starting at 9:30AM and lasting for approximately 2-3 hours.

Agenda Item LUC 1610-02:  Public Comment
Lynne Doran asked about the Arlberg Extension.  Road has been paved but remains barricaded.  Brian Burnett states that the road will open once lights are installed and connected.  Should be open by the end of this month.
Agenda Item LUC 1610-03: Committee reports:

Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett)

Trails Committee met on October 4.  They discussed renewal of the Memorandum of Understanding between the US Forest Service, MOA and Trails Committee, which expires in January, 2017.  The GTC has no changes, staff will work on getting MOU signed off.
Girdwood Mountain Bike Alliance is a grassroots group of cyclists who want to work on creating downhill flow trails in Girdwood.  GMBA has met with GTC and with the Girdwood Nordic Ski Club, as trails that they are interested in building would likely be within the Nordic area, using existing trails for uphill access and creating downhill trails inside the Nordic loops

GTC is pleased with progress on the Pedestrian Safety Corridor.

Progress on the Lower Iditarod Trail alignment:

USFS crew has brushed new alignment corridor, Funding from Anchorage Park Foundation

USFS crew has also been working on the Winner Creek Trail.

GTC received $7,000 matching grant from KMTA to work on the Girdwood Trails plan formatting.

Hand tram will shut down in early November or at hard freeze or snow.

Plan to fly tram car out to perform maintenance on it over the winter.

Hand tram has been determined to be outside of the Girdwood Service Area, how to resolve this will be a topic at the MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting on MON October 24 at 4PM

Next Trails meeting is November 1.
Girdwood Area Plan Review Committee (Diana Livingston & Lewis Leonard)

Diana Livingston states that she met informally with Hal Hart and discussed the process going forward.  Diana provided Hal with list of people who are participating on the Committee, but hasn’t seen any information yet from him on meeting date/time for kickoff.

Brian Burnett states that Girdwood Trails Plan needs to be part of the Area Plan update.

Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 
Kyle Kelley reports that the feasibility study is under way and should be complete by December.

4 borings have been done and samples sent to lab.  Preliminary findings are that the area is silty gravel, not much peat and no bedrock.  Groundwater not to shallow. More info when lab sends results.

Other portions of the study are the Wetland Delineation and cultural antiquities study.

Girdwood Land Use Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Title 21, Chapter 9 Review Committee (Tim Cabana & Marco Zaccaro)
No report.

HLB Commission Report (Diana Livingston)

No HLBC meeting since last LUC meeting. HLBC meeting in October was cancelled as there were no agenda topics.

Friends of the Skate Park (Kyle Kelley) 

Skate Park group has formed, next meeting is October 19.  Group is discussing maintenance, etc of the skate park.  They will be fundraising and putting funds in existing Skate Park Girdwood Inc account.

Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1503-07:  Update on Law Enforcement in Girdwood.

Public Safety Advisory Committee (PSAC) met on FRI October 7 to review short and long term contracts.  Currently working through a few remaining items with lawyers.  Slow going as Whittier City Manager and police chief are out of town.  
Plan is to get Whittier representatives, MOA representatives, Girdwood representatives to attend roundtable meeting as soon as possible to hammer out final details and initiate short-term contract.

Agenda Item LUC 1608-04:  
LUC reviewed language previously presented and discussed regarding LUC Operating Principles:
1)
Issues Needing a Vote
Motion to change language as presented
LL/JF

Motion Approved 9-0

2)
Timeline & Presentation of Conditional Use Permits


Motion to change language as presented and with change to add information in how to schedule first meeting

LL/DP

Motion Approved 9-0

3)
Conflict resolution in Conditional use Permits
Motion to change language as presented and with addition of header
LL/DP

Motion approved 9-0

Agenda Item LUC 1609-04:  Relationship between Girdwood Community Association, LUC and GBOS 
Lewis Leonard explains that the Girdwood Community Association was disbanded as of the adoption of Municipal Code 2.40.035B, in which the GBOS received recognition as the community council, ex-officio.  This was passed and approved by the Anchorage Assembly on August 12, 2003.

Group discusses removing the language regarding the Girdwood Community Association at the top of LUC agendas as this entity no longer exists.

LUC motion to remove text from the top of the LUC agendas
LL/JF

Motion Approved 9-0

LUC Motion to remove GCA from LUC in Relationship Between GCA, LUC And GBOS header of Operating Principles and to accept this text in to the LUC Operating Principles.
LL/JF
Motion Approved 9-0

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1610-04:  Community effort to gain support to change current Naval training procedures in the Gulf of Alaska, request for LUC support of GBOS Resolution regarding this topic.  Christina Hendrickson, presented information from the Navy regarding naval training in the Gulf of Alaska.  
Proposed Navy Training dates are May 1-12, 2017

Area is habitat for marine life, including salmon, halibut and marine mammals

No plan for clean-up of debris

No study or information on cumulative impacts of training

Sonar to 235 decibels, much louder than any other sound.

Goal is to change dates of training exercises to winter, when they have occurred in the past.

Jerry Fox asks if changing to winter solves problem when no cleanup/studies/etc are done.  Christina replies that moving time of year changes amount and species of marine life in the area.  

Lynne Doran asks if community effort such as this makes any difference.  Christina states that public input has already changed some military training exercises and this could, too.  Community resolutions recommending change in timing of exercises is gaining traction.  

Christina will attend LUC in November, seeking recommendation from LUC for GBOS to send Resolution of Support from GBOS.  She will also make public comment at October GBOS meeting and plans to speak at Girdwood Rotary this month.

Agenda Item LUC 1610-05:  Variance for private home owned by Eric Lowman. First presentation with as-built survey.  Mr. Lowman states that the home he owns on Cortina was built encroaching on the easement with one of his neighbors and too close to the road.
In early 2000’s, Mr. Lowman’s parents purchased the property for cash, so no as-built was required and setbacks were not an issue in purchase agreement.

In 2006, his parents applied for variance, received support from LUC and GBOS but were denied at Planning and Zoning in 3-3 split vote.

Mr. Lowman has health concerns that are causing him to look toward selling the house so that he can buy a condo with a better layout for his future needs.  He’s starting in the process of requesting a variance so that the property could be bank financeable for a future owner.
LUC asks if Mr. Lowman has discussed variance with his neighbors, and recommend that he get letters of support from as many as possible.  Usually Planning/Zoning will act on the recommendation of LUC/GBOS.  Exception to that is if P/Z staff take stance, usually based on Municipal Code.  3-3 vote in 2006 indicates that this decision was split on the part of P/Z.  Now, with current information on Mr. Lowman’s circumstances, the decision may change.

Kyle recommends that he have people come testify on his behalf, get letters from neighbors and be prepared to make a case for the need for the variance.

This item will go to GBOS this month for initial presentation.

This item will return to LUC once Mr. Lowman’s variance packet is received by Girdwood Staff before the topic goes to Planning and Zoning for hearing.
Agenda Item LUC 1610-06:  Suspension of Girdwood Community Association.
AS discussed earlier in the meeting, Girdwood Community Association was technically disbanded on August 12, 2003 as a result of AMC 2.40.035B.  When this came up a couple years ago by the MOA Ombudsman and the role of GBOS and LUC was questioned, the response was confused.  Taking action to suspend the Girdwood Community Association will eliminate confusion on this point in the future.

This item will return to LUC at the November Regular meeting for a vote.

Agenda Item LUC 1610-07:  Review proposed changes to LUC Operating Principles: Voting sections B and C,  

Coordinating with the GBOS, Add Header to final paragraph

Lewis presents recommended language for LUC to consider for the LUC Operating Principles.
1) Voting:  

Change language in section B so that if there is a disagreement in vote between LUC and GBOS, either group may initiate reconsideration of the other group’s vote. Sam points out that the language currently in the Operating Principles makes sense based on the schedule of those meetings, LUC takes place first, followed by GBOS discussion and decision.  It would follow that disagreement should result in LUC taking action to reconsider at their next meeting.
This will be discussed further at the November LUC meeting.

2) Coordinating with the GBOS.  Remove language regarding redundancy and efficiency and leave only the existing last sentence, beginning with “The GBOS Supervisor…” to end of sentence

3) Add header before last paragraph of the LUC Operating Principles:  Guiding Principles and Continual Review and Refinement of this Document.

4) Add Lewis Leonard’s name to end of document with date it is ultimately approved.

5) Add text to bottom of Timeline and Number of Presentations for Conditional Use Permit Presentations, requiring that changes to text need to be made in LUC Operating Principles and GBOS Rules and Principles.
There was no concern with these last 4 additions.  This item will appear at the next LUC meeting.

Meeting adjourned 9:05PM
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